
1988 DECEMBER 05 

The Inaugural meeting of the Municipal Council was held in the Council 
Chamber, Municipal Hall, 4949 Canada Way, Burnaby, B.C. on Monday, 1988 
December 05 at 7:00 p.m. 

PRESENT: Mayor W.J. Copeland (In the Chair) 
Alderman R.G. Begin 

STAFF: 

Alderman D.R. Corrigan 
Alderman D.P. Drummond 
Alderman E. Nikolai 
Alderman F.G. Randall 
Alderman L.A. Rankin 
Alderman J.M. Sawicki 
Alderman J. Young 

Mr. M.J. Shelley, Municipal Manager 
Mr. R.H. Moncur, Director Administrative and Community Services 
Mr. E.E. Olson, Director Engineering 
Mr. A.L. Parr, Director Planning & Building Inspection 
Fire Chief, H.E. Maginnis 
Superintendent C.S.W. Fuller, O.I.C. R.C.M.P., Burnaby Detachment 
Mr. C.A. Turpin, Municipal Clerk 

0 P E N I N G P R A Y E R 

The Reverend George Stegen opened the Inaugural Meeting with a prayer and 
blessing. 

I N A U G U R A L A D D R E S S 

His Worship, Mayor Copeland, then delivered his inaugural address. The 
following is the text of the Mayor's inaugural address= 

Members of Council, Ladies and Gentlemen, Citizens of Burnaby, I 
welcome you to the Inaugural Meeting of the 1989 Council. At this time, I 
would like to reflect upon our accomplishments during the past year and 
outline some of our goals for the coming year. I applaud Council Members for 
their enthusiasm and energy in carrying out their many duties in the service 
of our community. 

Council can justifiably be proud of its performance in managing the 
financial affairs of the community. Working with senior staff, Council 
achieved the lowest residential and commercial tax increase of any 
Municipality in the Lower Mainland in 1988. Taking advantage of the 
newly-created Major Industrial Property Tax Class, Council was able to shift 
the burden of taxation from residential and commercial properties to major 
industries, thus ensuring that the major industrial concerns in our community 
pay their fair share of taxes. 

Prudent financial management permitted Council to improve police and 
fire protection for our citizens, and maintain the many fine services we 
provide to the community. 

This year, I have had the honour of officially opening the new Bonsor 
Recreational Centre and the expansion to Confederation House for seniors. 
Both facilities will contribute greatly to the social and recreational needs 
of our citizens of all ages. 

Council took a major step forward this year in recognizing the 
efforts and dedication of the Burnaby Historical Society and other groups and 
individuals who share a love of history and our common past. This year, 
Council established the Burnaby Heritage Advisory Committee with a broad 
mandate to identify, catalogue and recommend the preservation of those 
buildings and artifacts in our community that represent our links and 
connection with our past. 

I am pleased that Council, in cooperation with the Burnaby Village 
Museum, was able to act quickly to save the historic Jesse Love home and 
relocate this important farmhouse to the Village Museum. I would like to 
acknowledge the contribution of Mrs. Evelyn Salisbury whose timely letter 
prompted Council to act quickly to save the Love House. 
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I know that a high priority of the Heritage Advisory Committee under 
the able Chairmanship of Alderman Doug Drummond will be to ensure that the 
Burnaby South Cenotaph, raised in tribute to those brave former students who 
gave their lives in service to our country will be preserved either at the 
school or another location and thus accorded due respect during the planning 
process that will result in the relocation of the high school and 
redevelopment of the Kingsway school site. 

Crime prevention continues to be a high priority of this Council. I 
would like to acknowledge the fine work of the Crime Prevention Committee, 
chaired by Alderman Egon Nikolai, and greatly assisted by members of our local 
R.C.M.P. Detachment who together have helped make our community a safer place 
to live in 1988. 

The Neighbourhood Block Watch Program has been an outstanding success 
in reducing the number of residential and auto break-ins in those areas 
covered by the program. I salute the 1,800 citizen volunteers in the Block 
Watch Program for their dedication to making our homes and our neighbourhoods 
more secure and safe. 

Council's ongoing commitment to fighting crime included the addition 
of two R.C.M.P. Members in 1988 and an additional four police officers and two 
civilian communication operators are slated for 1989. Burnaby R.C.M.P. is 
presently investigating the feasibility of Metrotown office space to serve our 
growing downtown better. 

Council has taken an active interest in resolving problems involving 
youths in our community. The hiring of a youth worker through a Ministry of 
Social Services and Housing grant to work in the Greystone area has resulted 
in a decrease in youth problems in the area. Staff is working with the 
Greystone Advisory Group to ensure that all problems involving youth in that 
area are addressed effectively. On a broader scale, staff is working with the 
Youth Outreach Task Force of the Inter-Agency Council to i den ti fy "hot spots" 
of Burnaby youth and solutions to youth problems. The Youth Services Review 
will be a "blueprint" for addressing youth problems that arise from time to 
time in our community. 

I am also, at this time, considering revisions to the Crime 
Prevention Committee's Terms of Reference to reflect a broader concern with 
social issues facing our community. The broader issues that need to be 
addressed by Council in a very concrete way include: neighbourhood issues 
facing youths, seniors, the handicapped and multiculturalism. 

Council is also concerned about the number of and variety of drinking 
establishments and gambling casinos in the community. A restructured 
committee with a broader mandate could address these and other issues of 
concern to our citizens. 

Provision of adequate and affordable housing continues to be a top 
priority of Council. Council has directed the Housing Committee to recommend 
means of strengthening municipal policy with respect to the provision of 
municipal land for the construction of affordable housing. This year, Council 
approved a staff recommendation to make some municipally-owned land in the 
Cariboo Heights Development Area available on a leased basis for the 
construction of cooperative housing projects. 

The Housing Committee, under Alderman Randall's experienced 
leadership, is working hard to respond to the question of rising rents in the 
Metrotown area. Council has directed staff to review the question of social 
planning issues, including the provision of affordable housing in Metrotown, 
with the Inter-Agency Council to ensure that Metrotown becomes a vibrant and 
dynamic heart of the community while respecting the right of existing 
Metrotown residents to live in stable and secure accommodation. 

Council has also taken strong measures this year to restrict and 
control the construction of large homes in the municipality. Council has 
amended the zoning bylaw to ensure that large homes will only be constructed 
on the largest lots in Burnaby, thereby ensuring that new home construction 
throughout the municipality will be compatible with existing homes. 

Council has also directed staff to prepare new guidelines for small 
lot development to ensure that new small lots are only created in areas that 
exhibit a pattern of small lot development. 
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Changed regulations for small lot development will help to ensure 
neighbourhood stability while permitting small lot development in only those 
areas which demonstrate existing small lots. Extensive public consultation 
will be sought before Council implements a new small lot policy. 

Council is also working towards the adoption of an Oakalla 
Development Plan that calls for the development of 610 units of low-rise 
multiple family housing. Great care is being taken to ensure that generous 
portions of the Oakalla site are retained for open space and walkway purposes, 
connecting with Deer Lake Park. Council is working hard to ensure that the 
planned new development harmonizes with existing residential neighbourhoods 
surrounding Oakalla. 

Council has also adopted in principle revised designs for the 
Moscrop-Gilpin Diversion and Royal Oak Alignment to ease traffic congestion on 
Gilpin-Moscrop and improve traffic safety and movement on Royal Oak. The 
revised alignments are sensitive to neighbouring residences and Deer Lake 
Park. Further public input will be sought prior to approval and construction 
of these necessary transportation improvements. 

Council has also established a Hastings Street Advisory Committee to 
develop and recommend a new planning strategy for Community Plan Three. This 
broadly-based committee, to be composed of local business people and 
residents, will be charged with the task of designing a new Hastings Street 
Plan that harmonizes neighbourhood wishes with the business community's desire 
to revitalize and upgrade the area's commercial core. 

Council has also implemented strong new regulations controlling the 
development of wine and beer stores in neighbourhood pubs and hotels in 
Burnaby. Applicants are now required to submit to a rezoning and a 
neighbourhood referendum process to ensure that the wishes of the community 
are fully addressed before any approval is given to a beer and wine store in 
the municipality. 

I am particularly proud of the strong record this Council has 
achieved in the fight to maintain and improve our environment. In my 
Inaugural Address last year, I announced the creation of an Environment and 
Waste Management Committee with expanded terms of reference to replace the 
then-existing Pollution Committee. Under the enthusiastic Chairmanship of 
Council Member Joan Sawicki, the Committee has proposed a number of measures 
to help create a safer, healthier environment in Burnaby. 

Some of the measures adopted by Council include: 

- A moratorium on the use of chemical herbicides and pesticides by Municipal 
Departments, pending the development of an Integrated Pest Management Policy; 

- A review and inventory of P.C.B. storage sites in Burnaby to ensure the 
regular monitoring of the sites and the safe storage, transportation and 
disposal of this dangerous substance; 

- Development of an interim recycling depot at the Stride Avenue Disposal 
Site, while supporting the early implementation of a regional recycling 
initiative; 

- Opposing the use of the Big Bend Incinerator for the disposal of cruise ship 
and bio-medical waste. 

- At the initiative of Alderman Corrigan, Council this year adopted an 
amendment to the Burnaby Watercourse Bylaw which will prohibit the discharge 
of contaminants into storm sewers, open ditches, water courses and soil; 

- Council Member Sawicki has spearheaded Council's efforts to preserve and 
enhance Burnaby's Big Bend agricultural land currently in the Agricultural 
Land Reserve. Council strongly supports the continued and enhanced use of 
our agricultural land and will work to support and expand our market 
gardening activities in the Big Bend. 

Council worked hard on behalf of Burnaby citizens to ensure that our 
residents would have an effective voice in opposing the expansion of the Trans 
Mountain Pipeline Tank Farm and Westridge facilities unless adequate 
environmental safeguards were put in place to protect the health and safety of 
our residents in the Burnaby Mountain and Westridge areas. 
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Through our intervention at the National Energy Board hearings, we 
were able to achieve third party monitoring of air quality in the area around 
the Company's operations, funded by the Company itself. Council also appealed 
to the Federal Court of Appeal, albeit without success, the National Energy 
Board's decision to allow the expansion without a complete environmental 
impact assessment being carried out by Trans Mountain Pipe Line. However, 
Council remains strongly committed to fighting for stricter regulation and 
control of the major industrial polluters in the community. 

I congratulate Council for its outstanding efforts in addressing the 
many environmental and waste management concerns facing our community. 

Council has also approved the formulation of an economic development 
strategy under the direction of a newly-appointed Economic Development 
Advisory Committee, comprised of a broad spectrum of community interests, 
including business, industry, labour, the arts, education, social services and 
multicultural communities. Council is keenly interested in the healthy, 
sustained growth of our local economic base with emphasis on job creation, 
sensible, balanced use of our land inventory and sensitivity to the 
environmental impacts of development. 

This year Council lived up to its obligation under the Municipal Act 
and adopted a Fair Wage Policy with teeth to ensure that the workers who help 
build this community's public facilities and roads are paid decent wages and 
receive reasonable benefits from their employers. 

Council is also committed to making the business of municipal 
government more accessible, open and understandable to the general public. I 
will shortly be recommending to Council the names of three Council Members to 
serve on a Committee to review Council procedure and practices, public 
participation in the decision-making process, communication with the public, 
access to information, and resources available to Council. I recognize 
Alderman Corrigan's initiative in recommending the terms of reference for this 
Committee which will play a vital role in making civic democracy in our 
community work better. 

Other noteworthy developments this past year include the development 
of the Burnaby Central High School Track by the Parks and Recreation 
Commission, Burnaby School Board and the Burnaby Striders Track Club as a 
shared use facility. 

Council has also adopted a policy which calls for the development of 
continuous public access to the Fraser River Foreshore in cooperation with 
industrial users of the Foreshore. Staff is also evaluating the feasibility 
of a continuous north/south urban walkway through Burnaby, proposed by 
Alderman Drummond and supported by Council. 

In anticipation of our 100-year Centennial in 1992, we will be 
selecting citizens to serve on the Burnaby Centennial Committee which will 
have a broad mandate to coordinate and recommend projects and events to 
commemorate and celebrate Burnaby's 100th birthday, I know that all members of 
our community will want to recognize and celebrate 100 years of growth and 
prosperity in this truly special community. 

The coming year promises to be a very exciting and rewarding year for 
Burnaby. Plans are well underway towards the design and construction of our 
new Metrotown Resource Library, civic square and parking facility. These 
facilities will firmly establish the municipal presence in Metrotown and be 
valuable and well-used amenities for all our citizens. The Metrotown Resource 
Library represents the culmination of years of hard work and planning by our 
Library Board and I know the new Library will be a popular and cherished 
resource in the community. 

We can look forward to improved library services as well in 1989. 
Alderman Jim Young, Council's representative on the Library Board, has done a 
fine job in carrying the message on behalf of the Library Board, library 
patrons and staff to Council. 

Council has approved phase one of the Burnaby Village Museum 
Expansion Plan, scheduled for completion by the fall of 1989. Phase One will 
include expanded parking facilities, landscaping, a new administration 
facility to house museum departments and artifacts collection, and a public 
meeting facility. 
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Part Two of Phase One, planned for completion in 1991, includes the 
enclosure for a restored Burnaby Lake tram and an orientation centre. 

Council has also asked the Parks and Recreation Commission to 
consider priorizing the development of a recreational facility and swimming 
pool to be located at Confederation Park in North Burnaby. Council also 
supports a high priority being given to the development of the Riverway Golf 
Course. 

Council will continue to exercise prudence and caution in managing 
the Municipality's finances. In the coming year, Council will maintain and 
improve the services we provide to our citizens while minimizing the impact on 
the average residential taxpayer. We will ensure that industrial and 
commercial property owners pay their fair share of taxes. 

The past year has been an exciting and productive year for Council. 
Council has acted as a strong advocate for the citizens of Burnaby. I wish to 
thank all Members of Council for their cooperation and enthusiasm as we work 
together to help make our community a better place to live. 

I also wish to acknowledge the fine efforts of the many citizens who 
volunteer their time and energy to serve on various Municipal Committees, 
Boards and Commissions. Your commitment and dedication to the community is a 
fine example of how the energy of people can enhance the quality of life in a 
community such as ours. 

I would also like to recognize the patience and dedication of our 
Municipal staff who work hard to provide quality services to our citizens. I 
would like to acknowledge, in particular, the extraordinary efforts of our 
municipal workers and parks staff who went far beyond the call of duty to 
ensure that the Bonsor Recreational Centre and the new South Burnaby Cenotaph 
opened on schedule. 

My first year as Mayor has been rewarding and challenging. I am 
gratified by the encouragement and support I have received from citizens, 
community groups, municipal staff and Council. I am grateful for the 
continued support of my good wife, Ruth, my family and my friends. 

Together, we will all work to make 1989 a productive and prosperous 
year for Burnaby. As we approach our 100-year mark, Burnaby has much to be 
thankful for, and a bright future in store. We will work together to make our 
community an even better place to live. 

Thank you. 

Mayor William John Copeland 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN RANKIN: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: 

"THAT the Inaugural Address be received." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

C O U N C I L L I A I S O N 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN YOUNG: 

"THAT the following Council Members be appointed Liaison to the Departments as 
shown for a term of one year: 

Administrative & Community Services: 
Clerk, Legal, Information Services, 
Personnel and Fire 

Health 

R.C.M.P. 

Engineering 

,:: 

Alderman F.G. Randall 

Alderman R.G. Begin 

Alderman L.A. Rankin 

Aldermen J. Young 
and D.R. Corrigan 
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Finance Alderman D.P. Drummond 

Planning & Building Inspection Alderman J.M. Sawicki 

Recreation & Cultural Services Aldermen E. Nikolai 
and F.G. Randall." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

APPOINTMENTS TO REGIONAL ORGANIZATIONS 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN SAWICKI: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: 

"THAT the following Council Members be appointed to the following Regional 
Organizations for a one-year term: 

Greater Vancouver Regional District 

Municipal Directors of the Board 

Alternate Municipal Directors: 

For Mayor W.J. Copeland 
For Alderman D.P. Drummond 

Mayor W.J. Copeland and 
Alderman D.P. Drummond 

Alderman F.G. Randall 
Alderman D.R. Corrigan 

Greater Vancouver Regional Labour Relations Bureau 

Director 
Alternate Director 

Alderman D.R. Corrigan 
Alderman L.A. Rankin 

District Community School Advisory & Coordinating Committee 

Representative 
Alternate 

Tourism Vancouver 

Representative 
Alternate 

Alderman R.G. Begin 
Alderman J. Young 

Alderman E. Nikolai 
Alderman D.R. Corrigan 

Metropolitan Board of Health of Greater Vancouver 

Representative 
Alternate 

Alderman J.M. Sawicki 
Alderman J. Young. 11 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

APPOINTMENTS TO BURNABY ORGANIZATIONS 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN BEGIN: 

"THAT the following Council Members be appointed to the following Burnaby 
Organizations and Courts: 

Burnaby Hospital Board 

Burnaby Chamber of Commerce Tourism Liaison 

Representative 
Alternate 

Burnaby Village Museum Board of Directors 

,-

Alderman J. Sawicki 

Alderman D.R. Corrigan 
Alderman L.A. Rankin 

Alderman E. Nikolai 
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Simon Fraser University 25th Anniversary Committee 

Representative 
Alternate 

New Vista Society 

Representative 
Alternate 

United Way of The Lower Mainland 
Burnaby Division 

Local Court of Revision 

Alderman L.A. Rankin 
Alderman E. Nikolai 

Mayor W.J. Copeland 
Alderman J. Young 

Alderman R.G. Begin 

All Members of the 
Municipal Council." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

APPOINTMENTS TO COUNCIL COMMITTEES WITHOUT CITIZEN MEMBERS 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANKIN: 

"THAT the following Council Members be appointed to the following Committees 
of Council: 

Exempt Staff Committee 

Chairman 

Council Members 

Finance Advisory Committee 

Chairman 

Council Members 

Grants & Publicity Committee 

Chairman 

Council Members 

Housing Committee 

Chairman 

Council Members 

Environment & Waste Management Committee 

Chairman 

Council Members 

Ad Hoc Municipal Hall Study Committee 

Chairman 

Council Members 

-, 

Alderman L.A. Rankin 

Mayor W.J. Copeland and 
Alderman D.P. Drummond 

Alderman D.P. Drummond 

Aldermen F.G. Randall 
and D.R. Corrigan 

Alderman L.A. Rankin 

Aldermen D.R. Corrigan 
and E. Nikolai 

Alderman F.G. Randall 

Aldermen R.G. Begin 
and L.A. Rankin 

Alderman J.M. Sawicki 

Aldermen D.P. Drummond 
and D.R. Corrigan 

Alderman F.G. Randall 

Aldermen E. Nikolai 
and J.M. Sawicki 
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Council Procedure Committee 

Chairman 

Council Members 

Alderman D.P. Drummond 

Aldermen L.A. Rankin 
and D.R. Corrigan." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

APPOINTMENTS TO COUNCIL COMMITTEES, 
BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS WITA CITIZEN MEMBERS 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN YOUNG: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 

"THAT the following Council Members be appointed to the Commissions, Boards 
and Committees as shown for a term of one year, and 

THAT the following recommendations with respect to new appointments and 
reappointments of citizens to the various Council Boards, Commissions and 
Committees be adopted as indicated, with the term of appointment being for two 
(2) years, except where precluded by legislation: 

AD HOC COMMITTEE ON DOG CONTROL 

Chairman Alderman F.G. Randall 

Parks & Recreation Commission Representative: 

To be nominated by Parks & Recreation Commission. 

S.P.C.A. Representative 

To be appointed. 

Reappointments 

F.I.D.O. Representative 

Mrs. Frances Clark 10060 #5 Road, Richmond 

B.C. Veterinary Medical Association Representative 

Dr. Allen Forsyth 

Citizens 

Mrs. Christine Crosato 
Mrs. Elizabeth Elwood 
Ms. Celeste Redman 

7760 Southwood Place 
Burnaby 

8162 Wedgewood St., Burnaby 
8134 - 14th Avenue, Burnaby 
4136 Eton Street, Burnaby 

ADVISORY PLANNING COMMISSION 

Parks & Recreation Commission Representative 

To be nominated by the Parks & Recreation Commission. 

School Board Representative 

To be nominated by Burnaby School Board. 

Reappointments 

Mr. Hans Holst 
Mr. George Pitman 
Ms. Celeste Redman 

New Appointees 

Mr. Harry Bl oy 
Mr. Robert D. Strong 
Mrs. Franca Zumpano 

275 N. Gamma Ave., Burnaby 
3846 Brandon Street, Burnaby 
4136 Eton Street, Burnaby 

2030 Duthie Avenue, Burnaby 
6525 Brantford Avenue, Burnaby 
1593 Springer Avenue, Burnaby 

-8-

V7A 4E4 

V5J 2G7 

V5E 2E8 
V3N 2B8 
V5C 1J9 

V5C 1Y2 
V5G 2P5 
V5C 1J9 

V5A 2S2 
V5E 2R9 
V5B 3M2 
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BURNABY PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD 

Reappointments 

Mr. R.J. Brown 
Mr. K.A. Schmidt 

New Appointees 

Ms. Mondee Redman 
Mr. Glen McDougall 

Council Representative 

Alderman J. Young 

7132 Paulus Court, Burnaby 
7241 Nelson Avenue, Burnaby 

4136 Eton Street, Burnaby 
1811 Goletta Drive, Burnaby 

CRIME PREVENTION COMMITTEE 

Chairman 

Council Members 

Alderman L.A. Rankin 

Aldermen R.G. Begin 
and F.G. Randall 

School Board Representative 

To be nominated by Burnaby School Board 

Burnaby Chamber of Commerce Representative 

Mr. Tony Hulme 

Reappointments 

Mrs. Donna Eden 
Mr. R.W. Tarling 

New Appointees 

Mr. Phil Esau 

Mr. Rex Freeman 
Mr. Parlad Gill 

c/o Burnaby Chamber of Commerce 
6525 Sprott Street, Burnaby 

4241 Greta Street, Burnaby 
6536 Carnegie Street, Burnaby 

#34-8720 Forest Grove Drive 
Burnaby 
4827 Rowan Avenue, Burnaby 
7762 Edmonds Street, Burnaby 

FAMILY COURT & YOUTH JUSTICE COMMITTEE 

Chairman 

Reappointment 

Mrs. Toki Miyashita 

New Appointees 

Mr. Ed Aske 
Ms. Leslie Kerr 

Alderman L.A. Rankin 

3120 Phillips Avenue, Burnaby 

#204 - 3940 Pender Street, Burnaby 
1811 Goletta Drive, Burnaby 

PARKS & RECREATION COMMISSION 

Reappointment 

Mr. Merrill Gordon 

New Appointees 

Mrs. Moira Colbourne 
Mr. Dan Johnston 
Mr. Ronald Reimer 
Mr. Nick Volkow 

Council Members 

1795 Blaine Avenue, Burnaby 

6229 Denbigh Avenue, Burnaby 
#3-7353 Montecito Dr., Burnaby 
7068 Jubilee Avenue, Burnaby 
4196 Gilpin Crescent, Burnaby 

Aldermen D.R. Corrigan 
and J. Young 

() 

V5A 1N2 
V5J 3C2 

V5C 1J9 
V5A 1R3 

V5B 3B8 

V5J 1N7 
V5B 1Y3 

V5A 4C9 
V5G 3S9 
V3N 188 

V5A 2W6 

V5C 2L6 
V5A 1P6 

V5A 2L9 

V5H 3R6 
V5A 1R3 
V5J 4B3 
V5G 2K2 
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TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 

Chairman 

Council Members 

Alderman J. Young 

Aldermen E. Nikolai 
and R.G. Begin 

Citizens' Representatives Reappointed 

Mrs. Gerd Evans 
Mr. Tim Roxburgh 

6541 - 12th Avenue, Burnaby 
#105 - 7110 Fulton Avenue, Burnaby 

Citizens' Representative - New Appointee 

Mr. Mac Christie 4672 Neville Street, Burnaby 

Reappointments by Other Groups 

B.C. Trucking Association Representative 

Mr. Rob Weston General Manager 
B.C. Trucking Association 
4090 Graveley Street, Burnaby 

B.C. Safety Council Representative 

Mr. D. Spencer McDonald, Manager, Traffic Safety 
B.C. Safety Council 
4161 McConnell Drive, Burnaby 

B.C. Transit Representative 

Mr. W.B. Bennett Superintendent 
Burnaby Transit Centre 
3780 Kitchener Street, Burnaby 

Burnaby Chamber of Commerce Representative 

Mr. Colin Beedie Beedie Construction 
5367 Kingsway, Burnaby 

I.C.B.C. Traffic Safety Education Representative 

Mr. Tony Hulme Manager, Community Programs 
Traffic Safety Education 
Insurance Corp. of B.C. 
#240 - 151 West Esplanade 
North Vancouver, B.C. 

School District No. 41 (Burnaby) Representative 

To be nominated by Burnaby School Board 

District Parent Committee Representative 

Mrs. Larraine Brown 7132 Paulus Court, Burnaby 

Senior Citizens' Representative 

Mr. William Anderson #1108-5560 Irmin Street, Burnaby 

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 

Chairman 

Council Members 

Alderman R.G. Begin 

Aldermen D.P. Drummond 
and J.M. Sawicki 

V3N 2J4 
V5B 3M? 

V5J 2Hl 

V5C 3T6 

V5A 3J7 

V5C 3L6 

V5H 2Gl 

V?M 3H9 

V5A 1N2 

V5H 2L9 
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BURNABY VILLAGE MUSEUM ASSOCIATION, BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Reappointments 

Mr. Stan Fisher 
Mr. Don Wrigley 

New Appointment 

Mr. Donald A. Copan 

1266 Sherlock Avenue, Burnaby 
7805 Allman Street, Burnaby 

4667 Highlawn Drive, Burnaby 

Council Representative Alderman E. Nikolai 

Parks & Recreation Commission Representative 

To be nominated by Parks & Recreation Commission." 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN BEGIN: 

"THAT the above motion as Moved by Alderman Young, Seconded by Alderman 
Nikolai be now TABLED." 

DEFEATED 
OPPOSED: MAYOR W.J. COPELAND, 

ALDERMEN D.R. CORRIGAN, 

VSA 2M6 
VSE 2A9 

VSC 3S9 

D.P. DRUMMOND, F.G. RANDALL, 
L.A. RANKIN, J.M. SAWICKI AND 
J. YOUNG 

A vote was then taken on the original motion as Moved by Alderman Young and 
Seconded by Alderman Nikolai and same was CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. 

1 9 8 9 P R O V I S I O N A L O P E R A T I N G B U D G E T 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN SAWICKI: 

"THAT the 1989 Provisional Operating Budget be received and adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

A D J O U R N M E N T 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN BEGIN: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANDALL: 

"THAT this Inaugural Council Meeting do now adjourn." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The Inaugural Meeting of Council adjourned at 7:38 p.m. 

Confirmed: Certified Correct: 

~ 
DEPUTY MUNICIPAL CLERK 


